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Dear Mr Stewart
Draft Development Framework for Blindwells New Settlement
Thank you for your consulting Historic Scotland on the draft development framework for Blindwells New Settlement. I have reviewed the brief on behalf of the Agency and have the following comments to offer. 

I note that the vision statement for the Blindwells New Settlement includes a commitment to enhancing key historic assets and their relevant settings for the purpose of retaining or developing a strong sense of place. I welcome the recognition that this holds of the important contribution that the historic environment can make to the creation of successful communities and place identity.
It is particularly pleasing that the framework acknowledges the important relationship between the development site and the area to the immediate north where the Battle of Prestonpans took place. As you may be aware Historic Scotland recently updated the Scottish Historic Environment Policy (SHEP) to include policies for the protection of historic battlefields. In this respect I welcome the provisions for interpretation facilities and the requirement for a trail through the site to commemorate its historical associations and any outstanding archaeological remains. It is my understanding that East Lothian Council have prepared a Heritage Interpretation Brief to guide this aspect of the development and I look forward to seeing how its recommendations are integrated into the site layout and masterplan.
As you may be aware, Historic Scotland’s statutory remit is for scheduled monuments and their settings, category A listed buildings and their settings and gardens and designed landscapes on the national Inventory. I am pleased to note that the development brief includes a presumption against development that would harm the site or setting of Seton Collegiate Kirk which is located near to the north east boundary of the site and Seton House and its associated designed landscape.  I note that the framework makes reference to the enhancement of key views to and from these sites. While the development brief may have benefitted from identification of such key views I am content that this will be taken into account during the masterplanning process.
I hope that you find these comments helpful. Please do not hesitate to contact me on 0131 668 8744 or at hannah.garrow@scotland.gsi.gov.uk should you wish to discuss this response.
Yours sincerely 

[image: image1.png]g




Hannah Garrow
Senior Development Assessment Officer 
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